
Town Clerk Report 04.10.22 

Youth Sessions at the Recreation Ground 

Sadly, the last session for the season for youth took place last night at the skate park.  I want to 

thank everyone who has supported this initiative and it has been hugely successful.  We can build on 

this now and hopefully find a venue for once a month winter lessons and start again next summer 

outside. 

Play Area, Recreation Ground, Lymimgton Road 

The repairs for the play area are now almost complete and the ropes that need replacing are being 

manufactured ready to be fitted to the multi play unit. 

Westgate NDP 

The Regulation 16 consultation is now underway and run by Thanet District Council and hard copies 

of all the Submission documents are available for inspection at the Town Council office and 

Westgate Library.  The Regulation 16 Consultation is running until 27th October.   

Pop Up Café and Information Hub 

The Rural Kent café is visiting Westgate again on Thursday 6th October, this is a friendly drop in and 

they have free cake and tea or coffee. 

Memorial – B-24  Liberator Plaque 

A local contractor has offered to install the  memorial for free so the Town Council just needs to buy 

the materials for the task.  I am checking with the Planning team at Thanet District Council to ensure 

we do not require to apply for planning permission before the Memorial is installed. 

Scout Visit to the Town Council 

The local Scout Group contacted the Town Council and asked for assistance with their World 

Challenge Badge – they are asked to choose an aspect of local community life and find out as much 

as they can about it and local government was chosen.  They were keen to learn about the role of 

the Town Council and the projects, events and initiatives that we work on.  It was a well attended 

and fun evening and it was great to speak to the future potential Town Councillors for Westgate. 

   

 

 

 

 


